

ADDIS ABABA CITY ADMINISTRATION EDUCATIONAL BUREAU
PRIMARY SCHOOL LIVING EXAMINATION FOR GRADE 6(SIX)
ENGLISH, SENE 2016/ JUNE 2024

NUMBER OF QUESTIONS: 40

TIME ALLOWED: - 1 HOUR

GENERAL DIRECTIONS

THIS BOOKLET CONTAINS **English** EXAMINATION. IN THIS EXAMINATION, THERE ARE A TOTAL OF **40 MULTIPLE CHOICE QUESTIONS**. CAREFULLY SELECT THE BEST ANSWER AND **BLACKEN** ONLY THE LETTER OF YOUR CHOICE ON THE SEPARATE ANSWER SHEET PROVIDED. FOLLOW THE INSTRUCTIONS ON THE ANSWER SHEET AND THE EXAMINATION PAPER CAREFULLY. USE ONLY **PENCIL** TO MARK YOUR ANSWERS. YOUR ANSWER MARK SHOULD BE **HEAVY AND DARK**, COVERING THE ANSWER SPACE COMPLETELY. PLEASE ERASE ALL UNNECESSARY MARKS COMPLETELY FROM YOUR ANSWER SHEET. IF YOU CHOOSE CHOICE "C", FOR EXAMPLE, MARK THE THIRD SPACE LIKE THE FOLLOWING:



YOU ARE ALLOWED TO WORK ON THE EXAM FOR **1 HOUR**. WHEN TIME IS CALLED, YOU MUST IMMEDIATELY STOP WORKING, PUT YOUR PENCIL DOWN, AND WAIT FOR FURTHER INSTRUCTIONS.

ANY FORM OF CHEATING OR AN ATTEMPT TO CHEAT IN THE EXAMINATION WILL RESULT IN AN AUTOMATIC DISMISSAL FROM THE EXAMINATION HALL AND CANCELLATION OF YOUR SCORE (S).

PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT YOU HAVE WRITTEN ALL THE REQUIRED INFORMATION ON THE ANSWER SHEET BEFORE YOU START TO WORK ON THE EXAMINATION.

DO NOT TURN THIS PAGE UNTIL YOU ARE TOLD TO DO SO!

Part I. Reading Comprehension One

Directions: Items 1 – 4 are based on the passage below. Read it and choose the correct answer from the alternatives given A - D.

Healthy Drinks

Drinking healthy beverages is just as important as eating healthy foods. Water is the best drink for our bodies because it keeps us hydrated and helps our organs work properly. It is important to drink plenty of water throughout the day, especially when we are playing or being active. Another healthy drink option is milk. Milk is rich in Calcium, which helps us have strong bones and teeth. It also provides us with protein and vitamins. Sometimes we may want something more sweetly. In this case, we can choose 100% fruit juice. Fruit juice contains natural sugars and vitamins.

Source: worksheetspack.com

1. What is the best drink for our body?

A. milk

B. juice

C. water

D. beer

2. When do we need to drink water?

A. When we sleep

B. When we exercise

C. when we eat

D. when we sit

3. How many healthy drinks are told in the passage?

A. one

B. two

C. three

D. four

4. Which drink contains minerals that build our body?

- A. milk
- B. water

- C. soft drinks
- D. fruit juice

Part II: Speaking

Directions: Items 5–12 are dialogues. Choose the correct alternative that completes the dialogue meaningfully.

5. **Absalat:** Do you like going for vacation in winter?

Rediet: No, _____, because winter is cold and rainy.

- A. I dislike
- B. I like

- C. I love
- D. I want to

6. **Bamlak:** _____

Lamrot: She is tall and slim.

- A. How is your mom?
- B. What is your mom's job?
- C. Where does your mom live?
- D. How can you describe your mom?

7. **Simret:** How does a chicken comes in to being?

Simon: _____

- A. It comes from an egg.
- B. A hen lays an egg. The eggs give a chick.
- C. It grows up from a hen's egg with in some weeks in the farm.
- D. First, a hen lays egg. Next, the egg is hatched. Then, the chick grows up.

8. **Dayamo:** _____
Maria: In my view, it is good. It makes our capital more beautiful.

- A. What is your opinion about the reform in the city?
- B. Do you agree with the reform in city?
- C. Who is reforming the city?
- D. How is the city today?

9. **Siyane:** Chance is better than hard work.
Farid: _____

- A. Don't you agree?
- B. I'm afraid, I disagree

- C. Yes, we must work hard.
- D. I want to be chanceful.

10. **Friend:** I am feeling tired now. What should I do?
You: _____

- A. What is your advice?
- B. Can I help you?

- C. you had better drink tea.
- D. I think you are right.

11. **You:** What's your feeling about "Unity"?
Friend: _____

- A. I should help you.
- B. I totally support this.

- C. I believe it is strength.
- D. You shouldn't think that.

12. **You:** Where do you think students should use mobile phones?
Friend: _____

- A. This is wrong idea.
- B. I feel they should use it at home.
- C. We should use it in class for internet.
- D. I'm happy if we are allowed to use it in school.

19. Last week ,my father _____ in Gondar.

- A. is
- B. will be

- C. was
- D. has been

20. Students _____ respect traffic rules while crossing roads.

- A. can
- B. have to

- C. may
- D. will

21. Kedija _____ Arabic before she went to Dubai.

- A. is learning
- B. will learn

- C. learned
- D. had learned

22. The room _____ now by the students.

- A. is cleaning
- B. was cleaned

- C. is being cleaned
- D. had been cleaned

23. If you come early, you _____ the bus.

- A. will not miss
- B. would not miss

- C. had missed
- D. missed

24. She puts off the light. The word light is _____.

- A. adverb
- B. verb

- C. adjective
- D. noun

19. Last week ,my father _____ in Gondar.
- A. is
B. will be
C. was
D. has been
20. Students _____ respect traffic rules while crossing roads.
- A. can
B. have to
C. may
D. will
21. Kedija _____ Arabic before she went to Dubai.
- A. is learning
B. will learn
C. learned
D. had learned
22. The room _____ now by the students.
- A. is cleaning
B. was cleaned
C. is being cleaned
D. had been cleaned
23. If you come early, you _____ the bus.
- A. will not miss
B. would not miss
C. had missed
D. missed
24. She puts off the light. The word light is _____.
- A. adverb
B. verb
C. adjective
D. noun

25. Feriyat _____ if she finished her work.
- A. sleeps
B. will sleep
C. would sleep
D. slept
26. He drives fast . Fast is _____
- A. adverb
B. verb
C. adjective
D. noun
27. Mom has bought the _____ version i-phone
- A. lately
B. later
C. late
D. latest
28. If Sibamo _____ his breakfast, he would have attended all the periods.
- A. had eaten
B. ate
C. eats
D. eaten

Part IV: Vocabulary

Directions: For items 29- 31 choose the word which completes the blank space meaningfully.

- 29 Abel was kind boy. But now he started going alone and became selfish. This his _____ behavior.
- A. good
B. strange
C. old
D. happy

30. Warming up your body before you do exercises protects you from _____

- | | |
|-----------|------------|
| A. sport | C. running |
| B. injury | D. damage |

31. Work hard! You will see the _____ soon.

- | | |
|----------|-------------|
| A. goals | C. fruits |
| B. roles | D. products |

Directions: For items 32 - 35 choose the word which is similar meaning with the word written in bold.

32. We planted different vegetables in plastic pots and **harvested** good yield.

- | | |
|-----------|--------|
| A. put | C. did |
| B. bought | D. got |

33. Dady **parks** his automobile in the parking site.

- | | |
|-----------|----------|
| A. puts | C. stops |
| B. drives | D. opens |

34. The poultry farm has a factory that processes a balanced **feed** for the chickens.

- | | |
|-------------|------------|
| A. food | C. machine |
| B. medicine | D. meat |

35. Computer, Internet, mobile phones, smart TVs, are examples of modern **inventions** by engineers.

- | | |
|----------------|--------------|
| A. information | C. schools |
| B. innovations | D. education |

Part V. Reading Comprehension Two

Direction: Items 36 – 40 are based on the information in the reading text below. Read it carefully and choose the correct alternative.

The Seasons

The seasons have different weather conditions in different parts of the world. In most parts like America and Europe it looks as follows.

Spring: is the season in which everything is going green. The first flowers are blooming. The sun is shining. The weather is mild. The spring months are March, April and May.

Summer: it is very hot and sunny. People wear T-shirts, shorts, sunglasses and hat. This time people go on vacation. The children are on vacation. The first fruits are ripe. The months in summer are June, July and August.

Autumn: the weather is cold, windy and foggy. It rains a lot. Birds fly to warmer places. People wear raincoats, trousers and sweaters, and go for a walk. The leaves of trees become red, brown, yellow and orange then fall. Farmers pick apples.

Winter: It is very cold. The temperature is below zero. It is snowing and freezing. Children can build a snowman. They go skiing. In December is Christmas. The winter months are December, January and February.

36. How many seasons are there in the year?

A. one

B. three

C. four

D. twelve

37. In which season is Christmas?

A. Spring

B. Summer

C. Autumn

D. Winter

medisa

38. Which one is **true** statement?

- A. People wear trousers and sweaters in winter.
- B. Winter is good for plants and trees.
- C. Autumn is time for fruits.
- D. Summer is sunny season.

39. In which season do people become happy?

- A. Spring
- B. Summer
- C. Winter
- D. Autumn

40. Winter is _____.

- A. the hottest season
- B. before spring
- C. a season for vacation
- D. time to stay home